

GENERAL MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2025

(Hybrid Meeting)

(These Minutes Approved by Floor Members)

The meeting convened at 8:00 p.m. with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.
The Twelve Traditions were read by Hatley W. (Love & Tolerance).

MEMBERS PRESENT:

INTERGROUP REPRESENTATIVES/ALTERNATES:

Birds of a Feather, Brampton Recovery, Danforth, Dry on Danforth, Erin Mills, Fellowship, Fifth Tradition, Friendly, HadEnuffYet, Half Century, High Park, Keep It Simple, King City, Kipling, Leslie, Love & Tolerance, Meadowvale Fellowship, Midtown, Mississauga, Morning Discussion, No Nonsense, Noon Rap, North Toronto, One Paragraph at a Time, Parkway, Primary Purpose, Prince Edward, Royal York, See To It, Silverbirch, Sisters in Sobriety, Six Points, St. Clements, Stepping Stones, Steps to Serenity, The Dogs, The Indian Road, Welcome, and Westmoreland.

(Please note: some online attendees may not have included their group name in their virtual screen name during the meeting; for this reason, some groups might have not been recorded as being in attendance in the above list. If you are a Rep or Alternate Rep and attending online, please include your group name and service position at the virtual meeting for accurate recording.)

DISTRICT LIAISONS: Districts 06, 14, and 18.

OPERATING COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Bruce L. (Finance Chair), Jimmy S. (OC Vice-Chair), Jomana A. (OC Chair), and Lijon G.

SUBCOMMITTEES REPRESENTED: ARCHIVES, AREA 83 ALTERNATE DELEGATE, COMMUNICATIONS, FINANCE, GRAPEVINE, INFORMATION AA DAY 2025, ONTARIO REGIONAL CONFERENCE 2025, SELF SUPPORT, TWELFTH STEP.

HOUSEKEEPING: Jomana A. (OC Chair) outlined the following: recording of the meeting.

ADOPTION OF MINUTES –January 2025

Errors or Omissions: No errors or omissions were noted.

Motion to adopt Minutes as amended moved by Sharon B. (Royal York) and seconded by Brock C. (Danforth). Motion carried. (7 for in person; 26 for/3 abstentions virtual)

At this point in the meeting, Jomana asked Operating Committee Members to introduce themselves to Floor members.

CHAIRPERSON'S OPENING REMARKS – Jomana A. (Stepping Stones), Operating Committee Chair

- At tonight's meeting, Bruce L. our Finance Chairperson will be presenting the GTA Intergroup proposed budget to the Floor for consideration, questions, and a vote;
- Still looking for a 2027 ORC Event Chairperson; deadline February 28.
Qualifications:
 - 10 years' continuous sobriety
 - Served as a past member of ORC
 - History of service beyond the group level
 - Has not been an ORC Chair in the last 10 years

oc.chair@aatoronto.org

Motion to Suspend Regular Business: Elections for new 4 Operating Committee Members

Motion moved by Lori C. (Friendly) and seconded by Beth B. (Fellowship). Motion carried. (7 for in person; 26 for/1 against virtual)

Jomana invited current Operating Committee member, Lijon G. (Love & Tolerance) to share his experience with serving on the Operating Committee.

After this, Jomana outlined the qualifications and service commitments for this position [See OC members' roles and responsibilities document/page 3 of these minutes] and asked if any there were any nominations/volunteers from the Floor.

David L. (See To It) volunteered to serve on the Operating Committee. Jomana asked David to share his recovery/service journey to Floor members. David shared that he will have 2 years of continuous sobriety in July. With the understanding that 2 years of sobriety is needed for this service position, Jomana asked for a sense of the Floor and/or Vote to accept David as an OC member at this time.

Vote to accept David L. (See To It) as a new OC member: 7 for in person; 20 for/1 against/2 abstentions virtual. David L. is accepted and acclaimed as a new member of the Operating Committee.

An election for 3 OC members will be held at the March General Meeting. Please announce to your group members!

COLLECTION OF THE 7TH TRADITION:

- As per our literature and the 7th Tradition, we are self-supporting through our own contributions.
- In-person Collection: A 7th Tradition basket was passed; \$31.45 was collected (after coffee/supply expenses).
- For Virtual attendees: The 7th Tradition link is as follows:
<https://www.aatoronto.org/about/7th-tradition/>

FINANCE REPORT

	January 2025 (1 month)						
	Actual 2025	Budget 2025	Variance	%	Actual 2024	Variance	%
Contributions	10,463	0	10,463	#####	8,569	1,894	22%
Literature Sales	17,843	0	17,843	#####	12,345	5,498	45%
= Total Revenues	28,306	0	28,306	#####	20,914	7,392	35%
- Cost of Sales	11,202	0	11,202	#####	10,359	843	8%
- Expenses	14,124	0	14,124	#####	13,816	308	2%
= Surplus / (Deficiency)	2,980	0	2,980		(3,261)	6,241	

Both Contributions and Literature sales are better than 2024 by 22% and 45% respectively. Literature sales do not have a 20% discount for 2025, this explains the 45% difference between 2024 and 2025.

Cost of Goods Sold is 8% lower than last year while Expenses are slightly higher. Overall there was a surplus of \$2,980 for the month compared to a loss of \$3261 for 2024.

There is no comparison to the 2025 Budget as it has not been approved at this time.

GTA INTERGROUP PROPOSED 2025 BUDGET PRESENTATION



GREATER TORONTO AREA
INTERGROUP

2025 BUDGET

	Actual * 11 months	Budget	Actual	Budget	Budget
	2023	2023	2024	2024	2025
Total Contributions	140,549	155,000	149,235	155,000	155,000
Literature Income	54,988	42,000	19,761	25,500	26,250
Total Revenues	195,537	197,000	168,996	180,500	181,250
Total Committee expense	6,114	18,300	12,451	23,500	25,000
Total Operating expense	95,491	97,630	93,833	100,700	96,415
Staff expense	93,993	81,000	98,854	90,000	94,500
Total Operating & Staff expense	189,484	178,630	192,687	190,700	190,915
Total expenses	195,598	196,930	205,138	214,200	215,915
Excess or (Deficiency)	(61)	70	(36,142)	(33,700)	(34,665)

The 2025 Budget Proposal continues the 20% literature discount implemented in 2024. As a result, literature income for 2025 is budgeted at \$26k, an increase of \$1k from 2024. Total budgeted revenue for 2025 is \$181k comparable to last year.

Committee expenses are up slightly; however, this is more than offset by a reduction in operating expenses. Staff expenses have also gone up slightly. Net result is that Total Operating and Staff expenses for 2025 are comparable with 2024. Budgeted deficit for 2025 is \$34k.

Committee expenses have been budgeted high, this is to encourage committees to support initiatives to carry the message. Intergroup has made the funds available, please put it to use.

For 2024 there was a budgeted deficit of \$33,700 and actual deficit of \$36,142. The Prudent Reserve at the end of 2024 is \$331,000, growth is strictly interest accrued, Intergroup will not be making a deposit for 2024. Prudent reserve target for 2025 is \$288,000. Finance committee is recommending that the reserve remain in place at RBC until it matures in March 2026, funds can be transferred to the general account at that time.

After the presentation, Bruce shared the following:

"There was a question earlier in this meeting about the Prudent Reserve. For 2024, we did forecast the deficit was to be \$33,700. It actually came in at \$36,142 (though we had a few extra expenses in there that we didn't foresee). It's not a bad thing. Our Prudent Reserve amount at the end of 2024 was \$331,000. This amount has gone up just by the interest; it's in

a bond (a GIC). Whatever money that was made on that was made through interest alone. There has been no increase to the Prudent Reserve; had we broken even or made a profit in 2024, that \$36,142 that I'm showing as a deficit would have been added to our Prudent Reserve. It's not, because we don't have it. The decision was made to not take any money out of the Prudent Reserve at this point. The bond matures in March of 2026, so we decided to just let it 'ride itself out' and when it matures we can flip it over. It's a bit easier. As it stands basically just a matter of moving money from one bank account to another. It's not a really big deal. If we need to do it, we need to do it. Our day-to-day operating account is in very good shape currently so moving money into it [Prudent Reserve] doesn't really do anything. That I hope explains our Prudent Reserve. So, next year we are looking to run at another deficit of around \$34,000. Between 2024 and 2025 we're nearly \$70,000 so we will take that straight out of the Prudent Reserve at the end of this year or early 2026."

Motion to accept GTA Intergroup 2025 Proposed Budget as presented moved by Kathy F. (Sisters in Sobriety) and seconded by Dee G. (Steps to Serenity). **Motion carried.** (6 for Motion in person; 15 for Motion/1 against/0 abstentions virtual)

financechair@aatoronto.org

At this point in the meeting (being as more time was allotted for the Finance Reports), Jomana informed Floor members that time remaining for the Subcommittee Reports will take us past 9 p.m.; Jomana estimated that the meeting will run overtime to 9:15 if we entertain further reports. She asked Floor members if they wanted to extend the meeting past 9 p.m.

Motion to extend this meeting to 9:15 p.m. to accommodate Subcommittee reports moved by Lori C. (Friendly) and seconded by Geraldine C. (The Indian Road). **Motion carried.**

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS

ARCHIVES: Glenn G. (East York), Chairperson **Verbal Report**

- A table has been reserved at the ORC for the Archives display; available for sale there will be the 80 Years of AA in Ontario book (\$15 per copy) and also available in the Lit. Dept. at 234 litdept@aatoronto.org
- A Request from Glenn: "If you could take a half an hours out of your time at the ORC, please visit us at the Archives display. If you could spare 15 minutes of your time there, maybe you could give one of our Archives committee members a break and some time to step away from the table that would be greatly appreciated!"
- A thank-you to Intergroup Reps who are going to their groups and asking their long-time members to be available to submit oral histories and also for groups histories for the Archives Repository at 234

For subcommittee inquiries, please email: archives@aatoronto.org

COMMUNICATIONS: Lijon G., OC Liaison/acting Chairperson **Verbal Report**

Work continues! This is Lijon's second or third month as OC Liaison/acting Communications Chairperson. A lot of the work the committee is doing is foundational; we are making sure folks are in volunteer roles on the committee in order to do some of the required day-to-day work and maintenance i.e. meeting updates, additions like medallion celebrations to events calendar, etc. Updates to the website will be seen in the coming weeks to better centralize how we get your information like medallion announcements, etc. We continue to look at more ways we can stay relevant and connected to you, the membership.

Communications Chairperson needed *immediately*! Please reach out to comm.liaison@aatoronto.org for more information.

Articles/Submissions/Medallion Announcements for the Better Times Newsletter: bettertimes@aatoronto.org

INFORMATION AA DAY 2025: De R. (Rexdale United), 2025 Event Chairperson

Hello friends, I'm an alcoholic, and currently have the pleasure of serving as your 2025 Info AA Day Chair and my name is De.

We met last evening with good attendance.

As earlier reported, we have chosen a Guest Speaker from Area 83. I have contacted her and await confirmation. We do have an alternate if she is unavailable.

We will also have a small table at the ORC for flyers. Flyers and tickets will be available. Lisa B. our Communications Coordinator also will be providing flyers for the Area Assembly. A huge shout-out to Jenn and Alexx for arranging the printing of flyers! The event is also on GTA website thanks to the Communications committee.

Just a reminder the event is Saturday, May 24, 2025 at the Native Canadian Centre of Toronto, 16 Spadina Rd.

We had wonderful input for our Program Coordinators, and we hope the event this year is interactive, especially given there is so much new on the website and with Intergroup's 12-Step Committee.

Please join us the 4th Monday of each month. The zoom information is listed on the GTAI website. My email address and phone number will be included in my report and I am available to answer any questions.

In Service, De R., 2025 Info AA Day Chair 647-741-1533 derail416@gmail.com

I.T. SUBCOMMITTEE: No Report.

An IT Subcommittee Chairperson is needed *immediately*! Please email techsupport@aatoronto.org for more information.

ONTARIO REGIONAL CONFERENCE 2025: Eddy G. (Beaches), 2025 Event Chairperson, sent in the following report that was read by Jimmy S., OC Vice-Chair:

Good evening, everyone, I am an alcoholic, a member of the Beaches Group & I have the honor & responsibility to be your ORC 2025 Chair & my name is Eddy Gesicki.

The ORC 2025 will be held - on Friday March 14 to Sunday March 16, 2025, at the Sheraton Centre Hotel. The theme is "A New Happiness"

Online Registration & purchasing Banquet tickets.

The ORC 2025 Committee needs your help. We need to sell 120 banquet tickets to meet our quota.

Please help us by purchasing your banquet tickets before the deadline, which is Saturday March 1st. Banquet Tickets are only \$115 & can only be purchased online. Perhaps you might want to purchase a Banquet Ticket for a friend.

You can register (\$55) & purchase Banquet Tickets on the ORC Website at aaorc.ca

Online Registration will be open until this Saturday March 1st. Then ORC Registration can be done in person at the event.

The Special Hotel Rate – has been sold out.

Program from the printer – we are reviewing the draft program & it should be up on the ORC Website in the first week in March.

The Newcomers Room - Groups & members can contribute Big Books for the Newcomers Room.

Volunteers are needed - for greeting, pre-registration & registration. Volunteers must be registered for the ORC. You can fill out the form on the ORC Website.

Thank you, yours in service, Eddy G., ORC 2025 Chair (Beaches Group) 416-536-7536

TWELFTH STEP: Kelli T. (The Hill), OC Liaison

Meeting took place Wednesday February 12, 2025 - 7pm. 8 in attendance.

Topics:

- **Phone Greeter On Boarding**
 - Discussed all training steps including Zoom Shadow access
 - Intergroup 12 Step Google Drive
- **Review of all Phone Greeter resources from 12 Step Google Drive**
 - Creation of Phone Greeter FAQ's - updated and dynamic information.
- **Push for overnight greeters** - Flyer available on our website
<https://www.aatoronto.org/overnight-helpline-volunteers-needed/>
 - includes new 9pm-1am shift
 - Old 1am-9am shift
<https://www.aatoronto.org/service-committees/twelfth-step/>
- **All new info on our web site for 12 Step Committee.**
 - Zoom Committee Meeting Information
 - Zoom Help Line monthly Training Session
 - Sign up forms for Phone Greeters and 12 Steppers
- **Added a new monthly Zoom training session each month**
 - First Sunday of the month 4pm - session is available to old and new greeters
 - March - invited all greeters
 - April - will invite all 12 Steppers



For those wishing to volunteer for our phone hotline, please email Chelsea P. at phonegreetertraining@aatoronto.org (1 year of continuous sobriety needed to volunteer).

Twelfth Step Committee inquiries: 12step.chair@aatoronto.org

WINTER SEASON OPEN HOUSE 2025: No Report.

Committee resumes meetings in September.

Next meeting for 2025 WSOH Event: Sun. Sept. 14 at 9 a.m. in person at Bloordale United Church 4258 Bloor St W Toronto. **WSOH 2026 Event Chair needed!** Please email oc.chair@aatoronto.org for more information.

WINTER VIRTUAL ALCATHON 2025: No Report.

Committee resumes meetings in September.

DISTRICT REPORTS

ACCESSIBILITIES: No Report.

CORRECTIONAL FACILITIES: Jimmy S. (Fifth Tradition), OC Liaison Verbal Report

The meeting was held on Feb. 4; 12 members were present.

- We discussed using AI moving forward to take committee minutes, in addition to a member present at the table taking them.
- AA Literature in institutions is healthy; the committee also received a contribution of Hispanic literature from the Spanish intergroup office to distribute to Kingston
- We had 2 new faces at the table; Brenda M. and Brendan (D10), Alt. Corrections Chair
- Brendan is currently on parole. He became a member of AA and mentioned how impactful having AA literature and AA meetings 'on the inside' were for him
- There is still no Corrections Chair for D22. Gale R. is still filling in as Chair
- Still experiencing inconsistencies for clearance to volunteer in institutions
- We will have a Corrections display at the ORC; Anthony C. (D10 CF Chair) will spearhead this activity

CPC/PI: No Report.

GRAPEVINE: Imran R. (Port Credit), D06 Grapevine Chair

The meeting was held on Feb. 16; 4 members were in attendance.

Introduction – Who are we as the Intergroup-District Grapevine Committee?

Imran R invited Huguette B, Area 83 Grapevine Representative, to our committee meeting. Imran shared that when he joined the committee a year and a half ago, it was inactive, but a fellow member from District 6 encouraged him to revive it. Two years ago, there was no Grapevine rep at the Winter Season Open House, which highlighted the need for this meeting. Since then, we've had consistent participation from at least three districts. Our meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month for 30 minutes, with no formal structure but roles filled as needed. The upcoming ORC event in March will be a focus. Our intergroup budget is \$1,000 annually, mainly spent on sending subscriptions to correctional institutions and purchasing back issues for events.

Old Business – Previous Action Items

1. **Updating the GSO Grapevine Brochure:** The brochure is outdated; lacking mention of the podcast, app, YouTube, and website. Huguette suggested waiting for PCAS to review the agenda before addressing updates, which will be brought up at a future meeting.
2. **Intergroup Storage Space for Minutes:** This task has not been completed due to the absence of an IT Chair. Huguette suggested asking David T., The Area Archivist, to assist. Imran and Huguette will email each other to outline goals for archiving Grapevine minutes. Huguette will meet with David at the Kingston Assembly.

District-Specific Updates and Initiatives

- **Ontario Regional Conference (ORC):** Imran will request 100 Grapevine issues for the ORC. Handing out books at past events has been effective and will continue. Gigget will attend the ORC and assist at the table.
- **District 2:** Mariam M. has rotated out of previous roles and will continue as the Grapevine rep for the next term. She is balancing her service responsibilities.
- **District 6:** Imran reported that his new poster boards were a success; though updating them will be limited. He was very grateful for the help he had from a friend to finish all three boards.
- **District 14:** Gigget W. has provided the King City Group with a Grapevine board and back issues. There have been no changes to the number of Grapevine reps in her district. Canada Post seems to have caught up on deliveries. Gigget attended the Service Information Day workshop with Huguette the day before and will share the video links she shared with her district.

AA's Twelfth Step Tool:

https://youtu.be/8RxMX_327c8?feature=shared

Carry the Message Project:

<https://youtu.be/V55DUDvlsCQ?feature=shared>

Updates from Area 83: Huguette B thanked the committee for the introductions. She acknowledged the multiple service positions held within districts and the decline in Grapevine reps in her area. She suggested considering bi-monthly meetings after PCAS and ORC to avoid burnout. Huguette also mentioned a possible collaboration with Intergroup Ottawa in the future.

Discussion on Future Initiatives: Huguette asked about working with Treatment Chairs at the district and Intergroup levels, noting that not all districts have Treatment Chairs. Imran will follow up on the vacant Intergroup Treatment Chair position at the next general meeting. This initiative will be revisited next month.

What's new from Grapevine?

March 2025 - Sober and Out: LGBTQ+ AA members share stories of acceptance, tolerance, service, sponsorship and love.

Subscribe here <https://www.aagrapevine.org/store/grapevine-subscriptions>

Season 8, Episode 6 of the Podcast is out now! A Beautiful Light Inside

Listen here <https://www.aagrapevine.org/podcast>

Submit your story! Technology & AA (stories due March 15, 2025) Online meetings, hybrid meetings, smartphones, texting, meeting apps, social media...and yes, good old-fashioned phone calls. How has technology helped your sobriety and changed the way you connect with your sponsor, sponsees, and fellows?

Submit here <https://www.aagrapevine.org/share>

Action Items:

1. Imran will request 100 Grapevine issues for the ORC at the next Intergroup District Meeting.
2. Imran will connect with Huguette and David T to develop a strategy for archiving Grapevine minutes.
3. Imran will assess the Treatment Chair position at the next general meeting.

Deferred to next month's meeting:

1. Continued discussion on increasing the Intergroup Grapevine budget.
2. Future Grapevine/Treatment initiatives will be revisited.

Next Meeting: Sunday, March 16 – 10 a.m. **Zoom ID:** 802 161 5193 **Passcode:** 123456

SELF SUPPORT: Larry V. (Thorncliffe Park), Self-Support Chair **Verbal Report**

Last time the committee had a meeting was November 27, 2024.

The committee holds meetings every 2 months on the last Thursday of the month at 7 p.m.: Mar. 27, May 29, July 31, Sept. 25, and Nov. 27 are 2025 meeting dates).

At the November meeting, 2 members were present (Larry V. D18 Chair and Lou-Anne Z. D06 Chair). Larry mentioned the Self Support can initiative for groups. Some groups put a

monetary value on it. Larry clarified that we don't need to put a monetary value on it; much like how we don't put a monetary value on what members contribute to groups 7th Tradition. He attended the Area Self Support meeting in December; it was a wrap-up meeting for the 2023-2024 service term.

Larry is also putting together a display for Self-Support at the ORC. The theme for the display will be "How Do We Get Here from AA", as "A lot of us forget how we got here".

Next meeting: Thurs. March 27 at 7 p.m. (virtual).

TREATMENT: No Report.

Jomana mentioned that we are actively seeking a GTAI Treatment Chair at this time, stating that "We have some active interest in this position; we are doing this offline and we will keep you guys posted!"

AREA 83 REPORT: Bill C., Area 83 Alternate Delegate (Panel 75)

General Service Report from Intergroup Liaison-Alternate Delegate Area 83

1. **GSR POWER HOUR WORKSHOPS:** March 18/19, 2025 (3rd Tuesday and Wednesday @ 8pm) Topic is **Pre-Conference Agenda Sharing (PCAS) and the Assembly Weekend!**
What to report back to your group.



QR code for Area 83 Communications.

2. **TECHNOLOGY OPPORTUNITIES:** If you are interested in learning about Zoom and would like to do some Technology-oriented service, please don't hesitate to contact Rob F, our Area 83 Technology Chair (technology@area83aa.org).
3. **AREA 83 PRE-CONFERENCE AGENDA SHARING (PCAS) AND SPRING ASSEMBLY:** March 28-30, 2025 – a hybrid event (in person in Kingston). Please pre-register, especially if you are attending in person. Banquet tickets need to be purchased by March 14, 2025. Discounted hotel rate at the Holiday Inn Waterfront in Kingston. This is a great opportunity to organize a **Watch Party** – invite a few friends over for some fellowship, share some laughs, have some pizza, participate in the PCAS sessions – this would be a great day. Check the Area 83 website for Agendas, Registration, Hotel and Meals [Link](#) (Service83/GiveBack) for meeting details.
4. **GENERAL SERVICE OFFICE PODCASTS:** The General Service Office is producing a podcast series called "**Our Primary Purpose**" ([Link](#)). It explores a wide variety of topics relevant to the Fellowship. The most recent one is about the Plain Language Big Book and is entitled, Plain Language, Big Impact. The casts range in time from 20-30 minutes.

SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES: WE NEED YOUR HELP TO FULFILL THE SERVICE SIDE OF YOUR RECOVERY TRIANGLE:



Opportunities In Service:

- Phone Greeters/12 Step Volunteers:
- Bilingual Member Resource (12 Step Calls):
- Operating Committee Members (**3**):
- Finance Chairperson
- Finance Committee Members
- Communications Chairperson
- IT Chairperson
- WSOH 2026 Event Chair
- ORC 2027 Event Chairperson

Please Contact:

12step@aatoronto.org
12step@aatoronto.org
oc.chair@aatoronto.org
oc.chair@aatoronto.org
financechair@aatoronto.org
oc.chair@aatoronto.org
oc.chair@aatoronto.org
oc.chair@aatoronto.org
oc.chair@aatoronto.org
orcadvisorysec@gmail.com

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

No Unfinished Business was forthcoming.

NEW BUSINESS

No New Business was forthcoming.

Reception Report: (OC Vice-Chairperson provides a count of how many members were in the meeting: Zoom and in-person.) In-person attendance: 14. Online attendance: 44. **TOTAL HYBRID ATTENDANCE: 58.**

CHAIRPERSON'S CLOSING REMARKS:

- "On behalf of the Intergroup Operating Committee, thank you all for attending and continuing to be interested in serving a fellowship that has given us our lives back."
- "If you are able and willing, please help clean up and tear down the meeting. Please stack chairs and put them away at the back of the room using a dolly."

Jomana added: "I think it's incredibly great that you show up each and every month, either in person or online. You give an hour of your time to be of service and carry the message to the still-suffering alcoholic. I don't take your time for granted; and especially for tonight, thank you for staying those extra 15 minutes willingly and openly. I really appreciate this."

Motion to adjourn moved by Geraldine C. (The Indian Road) and seconded by Erin P. (Stepping Stones). Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned with the Responsibility Declaration.

Next GTAI Monthly General Meeting: (held on the last Tuesday of each month at 8 p.m.)
A **hybrid meeting** will be held on **Tuesday, March 25, 2025** at 8 p.m.



ONE NIGHT A MONTH



Join our **March Overnight Greeter Training Sessions**
Any questions?? Reach out to
12step.chair@aatoronto.org

GREATER TORONTO AREA INTERGROUP
& 8 DISTRICTS IN THE GTA
INVITE YOU TO

INFO AA DAY 2025

ARCHIVES

TREATMENT

SELF-SUPPORT

ACCESSIBILITIES

COOPERATION WITH THE PROFESSIONAL COMMUNITY

INTERGROUP PRESENTATIONS

CORRECTIONS

GRAPEVINE

PUBLIC INFORMATION

Saturday May 24th 9-3pm

2025 DELEGATE REPORT BACK

**16 Spadina Road @ Native Canadian
Centre of Toronto** (Fully accessible facility, @ Spadina TTC Station, parking)

**Join us for pot luck lunch, fellowship and
learn about service.**

\$10 at door or see your DCM or GSR for tickets